

Bulletin #03 RFP Questions and Answers File #C-2401280 Rare Disease Registry Funding

CADTH Confidentiality Statement: This document and all attachments herein are intended solely for the use of the individual(s) and/or organization(s) to which it is directed. It may contain privileged, confidential, or copyright-protected information. By accepting possession of this document, you agree to keep its contents in confidence and to not use, duplicate, or disclose the document to any other party for any purpose other than providing the services herein, unless otherwise agreed to in writing by CADTH.

Any unauthorized use of this document, copying, review, or disclosure, including use by anyone other than the intended recipient, is prohibited. If received in error, please delete this document and all copies immediately from your system and notify the sender promptly by email that you have done so.



Note: Questions may have been edited for clarity or to maintain confidentiality. Answers will be provided in the language of the original submission.

Question 1 received April 10, 2024

Reference RFP Section 2.2: Applicant Eligibility

Question: Can you confirm if the funding will be granted to manufacturers for the costs of generating new data or for patient drug use until March 2025? Does this include offering temporary funding for rare disease drugs that have received Health Canada approval or for new registries that manufacturers want to start in Canada?

Answer: No, the funding is not intended to finance manufacturers for generating new data or to cover costs for patients using drugs, nor is it for providing temporary funding for rare disease drugs with Health Canada approval. This funding focuses on enhancing the infrastructure and data quality of rare disease registries in Canada that can generate valuable evidence for regulatory and health technology assessment purposes.

Question 2 received April 10, 2024

Reference RFP Section 4.1: Submitting Your Application

Question: Could you please advise if the deadline can be pushed to a later date?

Answer: The deadlines provided in the Request for Proposals (RFP) are established to ensure a timely review process and allocation of funds within the defined funding period. While we understand the challenges in meeting these deadlines, we encourage potential applicants to adhere to the set timelines to facilitate an efficient and effective funding process.

End of file.